
North Royalton Band Boosters 

November 19, 2020 

Meeting 

 

• Call Meeting to Order 

o 7:03 p.m. 

• Executive Board Reports 

o President   Kathy Payne 

▪ A few updates for tonight. Thank you everyone for helping during the 

marching band season and making it memorable for students, especially 

seniors.   

o Vice President   Kevin Sexton 

▪ Not present. We are only offering one more day to pick up contest hoodies 

up.  Membership gear should arrive next week, also membership deadline 

is approaching. You will lose access to all band emails in the second 

semester. 

o Treasurer   Carrie Barnett 

▪ There are quite a few unclaimed uniform refund checks.  Please deposit 

the checks.  

▪ Band Boosters collected $12.86 thanks to Diane Vargo for participating in 

the workshare program with Sherwin Williams. Thank you. 

▪ Band Boosters collected $103.83 from www.smile.amazon.com for the 

third quarter earnings. Shopping season among us, please use 

smile.amazon.com when making purchases. 

▪ Mark Kramer sent a link to participants in the profit and loss spreadsheet. 

Please look over the spreadsheet for approval at the end of the meeting. 

o Corresponding Secretary Michelle Greer. 

▪ No news to report 

o Recording Secretary  Heidi Cmich 

▪ Motion to approve minutes.   

• Beth Burdick and Susie Charles 

• All ayes 

• Committees 

o Hospitality  Susan Charles & Clarissa D’Onofrio 

▪ We have performed at three of the last five football games since October’s 

meeting.   

• We had to be extra creative due to COVID-19.  Senior swag bags 

were handed out at the Senior Night football game.  Swag bags are 

to recognize seniors for their hard work and dedication over the 

years.  

o  Area businesses were kind enough to donate to us.  Please 

frequent those businesses to thank them.  

▪ Arby’s (North Royalton), Royalton Music, Dairy 

Queen (Sprague Rd, Parma), Starbucks 

(Brecksville), Taco Bell (North Royalton), Chick-

Fil-A (Strongsville), Giant Eagle (North Royalton) 

http://www.smile.amazon.com/


o Thank you to Karen Liebe for her donation. 

o Concessions  Dawn Rembowski, Michael Armbruster, & Jaimie Poplin 

▪ Not present 

o Fruit Sale  Sara Amick & Becky Cimino 

▪ Fruit sale ends in a week and a half. Sales are going as anticipated since all 

sales are online.   

• The fruit sale link is posted on the high school board outside of the 

board office, on the NR sign in front of the School Board office, 

and Band Booster website.   

• There are currently 76 sales. Other booster organizations shared 

the link as well.  

o Membership  Debbie Sexton & Chris Norwalk 

▪ If you have not signed up to be a Band Booster member by the end of 

December, you will lose access to all emails for second half of band 

season. 

o 50/50 Raffle  Alla Paul & Julie Bellomy 

▪ The person who won the 50/50 raffle donated back $1,146.00 to the 

organization. 

o Munching for Music Wendy Campbell & Sue Skuza 

▪ Pie cards are still available  

o Spirit Wear  Isabella Starkey 

▪ Not Present 

▪ Holiday Wear Shop closes on November 28th. 

o Alumni   Pauline Simonek 

▪ Emails have been updated and everyone has been contacted with a link for 

the fruit sale. 

• New Business 

• Old Business 

• Approve Treasurer Report 

o Motion to Approve September Treasurer Report 

▪ Marne Piccolomini and Kate West 

• All ayes 

o Motion to Approve October Treasurer Report  

▪ Susie Charles and Michelle Greer 

• All ayes 

• Director’s Report  

• Meeting Adjourned 

o 7:22 p.m. 

o No December Booster Meeting 

Sean Osborne received his fruit today. 


